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Parts of Section 164.512 of the HIPAA Privacy Rule allow the Pharmacy to disclose PHI to law enforcement officials without a search warrant or similar court or administrative order and without notice to the patient and without the patient’s authorization, but other parts do not.  Whether or not a warrant or a court or administrative order is required, it is suggested that the Pharmacy maintain a written record of the official’s request and the PHI disclosed.  In every law enforcement request, it is also suggested that the Pharmacy be reasonably satisfied with the official’s credentials.


If a law enforcement official makes a demand on the Pharmacy for a patient’s PHI without presenting a warrant or other form of court order or an administrative investigation demand, and the Pharmacy is in doubt about the disclosure because of the Privacy Rule, the conservative course for the Pharmacy is to ask for a form of order.  The Pharmacy can explain that it wants to cooperate with the law enforcement activity, but the penalties for a HIPAA violation will fall on the Pharmacy and not on the official or the agency the official represents.

Enclosed with this mailing, is a quick reference guide to assist you when asked to make disclosures of PHI.  Please keep this in a safe easily accessible place in your pharmacy department and make sure all pharmacy personnel have read it.
memo for release of  PHI

